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#1 Call to Order

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Shiocton for the March 13, 2023 meeting was called to order by Village President Terri James at 6:00 p.m.

#2 Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America

#3 Roll Call

Roll call was taken and present were Village President Terri James, Trustees Dawes, Gomm, Schmoock, D. Van Straten and R. Van Straten. Trustee Bunnell was excused. Also present were Deputy Clerk Tammy Free, DPW Dan Conradt, DPW Dan Nabbefeld, DPW Jesse Smith, Diane Tyler, Gary Bunnell and Library Director Shay Foxenberg.

#4 Acceptance of minutes from previous meeting

M/S/P by Dawes/R. Van Straten to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2023 meeting.

#5 Discuss options and financing for a new Garbage Truck

The public works gave prices on new and used garbage trucks. The most affordable garbage truck, Freightliner, is $250,000 and is $25000 cheaper than the used one at $275,000. The other new one is priced at $350,000. The Freightliner does have a warranty, but need to get more information.
The current garbage truck is a 2011, but has needed repairs. Another injector is going out. There is problems with it getting stuck at the landfill. It holds 20 yards and a new one would hold 28 yards.
It was discussed with Shiocton sharing a garbage truck with Black Creek, but not sure if we would save money doing that. Also discussed was outsourcing garbage. The board asked that Clerk Sweeney bring the information she has on outsourcing to the next meeting concerning the garbage truck.

There is enough in set-a-side to pay off the current garbage truck.

#7 Street/Utilities Reports – Director of Public Works Dan Conradt

The DPW went to turn on the generators by the fire hall this morning and discovered the heating and cooling company put in the wrong regulators. It will be repaired and things should be up and running by the end of the week.

On March 7th the Village received a letter about one of the DPW workers snowing blowing his sidewalks, but also two of his neighbors and then blowing the snow on another person’s property. President James spoke with him and found out he was helping his neighbors with health problems. There is no problem with the employee doing their own property after hours, but we may possibly have to bill the other property owners if we continue doing theirs. It was an anonymous letter.

When plowing Mill Street President James asked that the snow be plowed onto a different area of her property due to spring flooding.

Larry Berken had a problem with the gravel in his driveway being dug up while the Village did snow plowing. Usually the DPW used the pickup truck when plowing that area, but one of the DPW crew was on vacation and the plow truck had been used instead. 
It should be noted that garbage and recycling cans should not be placed in the roadway on garbage day. This time of year there is a chance of a snow plow hitting them.
President James asked that property owners clean the snow around any fire hydrant on their property as well as storm sewer drains. The DPW does the best they can with the trucks, but additional clearing should help water flowage in the spring. This would be put on the website as a reminder. 
#8 Shiocton Police Department February Activity Report

Chief Knapp was not present as she was at Peer Support training, but did have statistics for the board.

Calls for February

Ordinance


4
Traffic Stop


25
911 Misdial


3
Disorderly Conduct

1

Reckless Driver

3
Assist



5
Open Door


1
Warrant


1
Domestic


1
PO Violation


1

Medical


2
School Safety


11
Business Check

24

Suspicious Incident

1

Accident


1


Parking



3

Welfare Check


2

Vehicle Lockout

1

Civil Matter


2

Crime Prevention

2

Traffic Safety


3

Lost & Found


2

Escort



1

Violation Court Order

1
Total



101

#9 Range

Statistics were handed out in Chief Knapp’s absence. Total income for this year is $6083.25 with $3127.50 in expenditures.

#10 Committee Reports

Library Director Foxenberg reported that Nichole Schweitzer resigned from the library board due to her busy schedule at the school. Her replacement will be the school librarian Veronica Woodward.

Currently there are 82-100 children registered for the Easter Egg Hunt on April 1st. On the posters the children are capped at 130 though 150 goodie bags will be made. This year the library approached the businesses for donations. Shiocton Pump N Munch will donate coupons for the goodie bags for a free cookie or fountain drink, or slushie or hot cocoa, Wolf River Chiropractic donated money for whatever is needed, Wild River Pizza donated 4 large pizzas, Messiah Lutheran Church ladies donated candy for the goodie bags and Steps for Suicide Awareness donated money for what is needed. The Easter Bunny will be present again this year. Hoping for good weather. Volunteers are welcome.

President James reported on the Ordinance Committee meeting. Mostly it was cleaning up the verbiage. The following changes were made;
C-1 Business District 13-1-24(b)(42) to allow veterinarian offices as permitted use in C-1 zoning.

R-1 Residential 13-1-22(b)(10) farm animals cannot be kept on an area under 2 acres.

13-1-101 Prohibited Characteristics of Signs. Signs with animated or moving parts are no longer prohibited, but will now require Board approval.

The committee removed the prohibiting of signs painted directly on the side of a building.

13-1-141 Storage of firewood. Firewood can only be stored against a fence if the fence is that persons own fence.
13-1-154(c) Site Plan Approval allows for 60 days for approval rather than 45 days.

13-1-173(b) Variation Applications shall be filed with the Zoning Administrator or their designee.

15-1-19 Building Permit Fee Schedule available at the Shiocton Village Hall, N5605 State Highway 76, Shiocton, WI 54170. Or call 920-986-3415.

April Ordinance Committee will cover the last two Titles.

President James reported on a Streets Committee meeting. Clerk Sweeney, Chief Knapp, DPW Conradt, DPW Nabbefeld, Jake Lamb (property owner), Jenni Baltz (Wild River Pizza), Gary Bunnell, Justin Wilber and the street committee met to go over the parking issues and safety concerns on Mill Street. It was stated that this is a parking issue not a business issue. During some of the events held at Wild River Pizza there have been parking issues that cause concern from not being able to access the houses on that street with emergency equipment or the ability to get to the lift station.  The Village is working on some solutions, and asked if the business has, they have not. Jenni thought the officers have been to her business too much, it was noted she hasn’t been pleasant to the officers when they need to go there. Board members have also heard concerns about the parking. Gary Bunnell contacted the DNR for options with parking. Either Jake or Jenni would need to contact them. The Village had signs made for the area designating no parking, do not block boat ramp, no parking on roadway pull/back straight in no parallel parking and no parking on pavement. They are hoping this helps the parking and safety. Clerk Sweeney has been emailing with Jenni about her keeping contact with the village when they have events planned, the Village was not made aware of a gun/knife show April 21st & 22nd during fishing season. If cars are parking on the boat trailer parking areas during this event the vehicles with boat trailers would need to park on the roadway and take up more area. The idea of overflow parking with people being brought in was suggested. There is also a concern with events happening during maintenance on State Highway 54 this year. The Village is hoping the signs will work that they will keep an eye on the situation.
#11 Village President – misc

The board received the current estimated dates for the State Highway 54 & 76 projects. It was suggested that the Outagamie County Website may have current information on the projects. Clerk Sweeney will be asked to verify the website with that information.
The Village received an email from the county regarding a survey on risk hazard mitigation. We will be following the counties plan.

Jesse Hanson from the DOT contacted us about some tress in the way at Hamlin Park regarding access to the storm sewer wall. DPW Director spoke with Jesse and the trees will be taken down next winter before the Highway 54 project and during the inactive time of the Long Eared Bat that reside here.

Jake from Martenson & Eisele is working on a map that shows the old and new boundaries of the Wolf River. The changes are minimal and only affect property no structures.

#12 Finance Committee examination of bills & vouchers

Trustee Gomm was appointed to review the bills in Trustee Bunnell’s absence.
M/S/P by Schmoock/R. Van Straten to approve the bills as presented.

#13 Forthcoming Events

April 1st is the Easter Egg Hunt as Lake Park.

April 15th is the Wrestling Club’s Corn Hole Tournament

May 6th is Steps for Suicide Awareness which will start at the Shadows Education Building. 

#14 Public Comment – This is the time for the public to bring up any concerns they would like the Board to address.

Trustee D. Van Straten asked the DPW if Janet Coe had contacted them. Something had collapsed at the end of her driveway.

#15 Adjourn

With no further business to come before the Board the meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m.

Posted and dated March 14, 2023

Tammy Free, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Village of Shiocton


N5605 State Rd. 76


P. O. Box 96


Shiocton, WI 54170


(920) 986-3415


Fax (920) 986-3743














